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Please be informed that Holy Angel University - School of Arts and Sciences through the
BA Communication Program will host a National Conference on Disinformation on November 20, 2019,
8:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. at the PGN Auditorium, Holy Angel University, Angeles City.

For queries, kindly coordinate with Leslie M. Medina, Program Chairperson through telephone
number 0995-755-3020 or email imanalo@hau.edu.ph

Attached is the letter of Leslie M. Medina, Program Chairperson, for reference.
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September 23, 2019

Dr. Ma. irelyn Tamayo

CESO VI

Schools Division Superintendent
Department of Education, Angeles City

Dear Madam:
Pax!

The School of Arts and Sciences through the BA Communication Program hosts the on-
going advocacy on fighting disinformation dubbed as | Am Real: Fighting against Fake
News of the university which was launched last February 2018.

After a year of implementation, various significant partnerships have been forged
including the Disinformation and Democracy Consortium.

The network includes members from ABS-CBN, Al-Jazeera, GMA, the Philippine Daily
Inquirer, Rappler, Vera Files; the UP College of Mass Communication, the De La Salle
University Communication Department, the Ateneo de Manila Department of
Communication, and the Asian Institute of Journalism and Communication; Blogwatch,
Center for Media Freedom and Responsibility, Citizen Safe, the Foundation for Media
Alternatives, and Pagbabago@Pilipinas.

This November 20, 2019 the consortium will host a National Conference on
Disinformation at Holy Angel University at 8:00am-5:00pm at the PGN Auditorium.
Lined-up workshops include fact-checking, digital security for women, and participatory
democracy.

In line with this, we ask you for your support by endorsing the conference to all public
and private high school institutions in Angeles City. for queries, kindly coordinate to the
undersigned at Imanalo@hau.edu.ph or 0995-755-3020.

We look forward to your affirmative response.

Thank you for the usual support.

TrL1ly yours,

Leslie M. Medina
Program Chairperson



